
Rig Riders Houston Chapter Meeting Minutes 

May 20, 2023 – Medina Highpoint Resort Medina, Texas 

Closed Meeting Topics: 

 

 Brando opened the meeting reminding everyone to sign in. 
 Thanks to the Rally committee for making this event happen. 

 

Juan Campos (Juan Wayne) Treasurer 
 Juan Wayne read aloud the Chapter’s Financials. Motion was made by Tipsy to adopt, second 

came from Buzzard. 

Juan Campos (Juan Wayne) for Tim Crist (Crisco) Secretary 

 Reviewed minutes from the April Meeting held at Twin Peak’s. 
 Motion was made by Chopper to adopt those minutes and the second came from Dirty Bird 

 

Rougheck provided safety briefing – Everyone to remain safe, be respectful and drama free at Rally; 
watch your alcohol consumption and stay hydrated.   

National Update: Satch thanked all the chapters for coming to support the rally 

National Update: Sarge spoke to every patched member and rally seeking feedback on the club and 
what can be done better.  The following responses were noted: 

1.  Communication is important from the officers down 
2. Riding is key to building club culture and breaking down clicks 
3. SAA’s direction is to be honored and followed.  Any disrespect or failure to comply will result 

in disciplinary action 
4. Respect your Brothers 
5. Rally has been good; Continue to keep it drama free in the evening 

 

 Announcements: Midland has a COCI Event on July 15th at the VFW North. Come out and 
support if you can. 

 Houston Changes to the Bi-Laws will take place at the June Meeting.  Discussion was held on 
Lifetime Member changes but will be discussed more in detail at the June Meeting. 

 Tyler Update: Big Country gave an update on 2 Guns stepping down as Tyler SAA as he needs to 
focus on his family.  

 2 Guns Ranch was not properly cleaned up after Festus’ Celebration of Life and nobody offered 
to contribute money for the beer provided.  This lack of respect will not be tolerated and 
members are encouraged to reach out to 2 Guns if you were in attendance.  

Open Forum: 

 Satch reminded everyone to be respectful during the open meeting around guests and spouses 



 Rocket thanked the National SAA for keeping the Wildcatters informed on current safety 
protocols.  

 It was mentioned again that all members should respect the directions from National for your 
own safety 

 T-REX spoke about Slo Hand’s current medical situation and requested prayers for our brother 
and his family 

 Thanks to Tipsy for helping get Slo Hand help with the right doctors 
 Reminder that Tipsy’s Annual Golf Tournament supports families dealing with cancer.  Please 

support this event. 
 Tipsy mentioned if you had sold raffle tickets for guns to get with him so he can collect the 

money and raffle stubs.   

  

END OF CLOSED MEETING 

 


